
Michaelston-y-Fedw Community Council
Minutes of the meeting held at Michaelston-y-Fedw Village Hall 

Wednesday 4th January 2017

Members Present:
Councillor Mr G. Davies
Councillor Mr L. Meringolo
Councillor Mr C. Walford

Ward Councillors Present:
None

Apologies for absence: 
Councillor Dr C. Rowlands
Councillor Mr G. Morgan
Councillor Mrs. A. Huckle
Ward Councillor Mr R. White
Ward Councillor Mr T. Suller

01/17/01 – Minutes of the previous meeting
The minutes of the meeting held on the 7th December 2016 could not be signed off as only 
one person present at this meeting was also present at the December meeting. Sign-off was 
deferred until the February meeting.

01/17/02 – Matters arising

• Additional price quotations are still awaited for strengthening the grass areas of the 
Village Hall car park. 

• A further price quotation for CCTV has been received. This was more expensive than
either of the other two quotes. Members unanimously voted to accept the price 
offered by Twisted Pair Communications.

01/17/03 – Police matters

• The monthly police report for January was circulated at the meeting. 

01/17/04 – Planning

• Newport Council's decision on the “non-material amendments” to the Fairwater Farm 
application is still awaited.

01/17/05 – Correspondence

• The visit to Westminster is now confirmed for the 10th April 2017.

01/17/06 – Finance

• The budget for 2017-18 was discussed and agreed. The Clerk will submit the budget 
to Newport City Council in support of the precept request.

• An invoice for £180 has been received from Simasy Ltd for web site and email 
hosting. The Clerk will arrange for this to be paid.

• No invoice has yet been received for the church grass cutting. The clerk will ask the 
church treasurer for an invoice.

01/17/07 – Roads, Verges & Bridges

• Councillor Meringolo has spoken to the landowner regarding an outgrowing hedge on
Pentrepoeth Road.



• Councillor Meringolo raised the possibility of replacing the large trees on Bridge 
Terrace green as they are overgrown and could be dangerous in high winds. 
Neighbours will need to be consulted for their views on this and the matter will be 
included on the agenda for the February meeting.

01/17/08 – Meeting Reports

• None.

12/16/08 – Other Business

• None

The meeting concluded at 8.35pm. 


